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A step forward in faith 
 
An agency of like minded, 
Spirit-led, individuals and 
congregations seeking and 
seizing opportunities to assist 
individuals, congregations, and 
Synods in extending and 
strengthening the Lord's 
Kingdom among Hispanics and 
Mexicans, locally, along our 
southern border, and into 
Mexico.  
 

Our commitment 
For the next three 
years, like Aaron and 
Hur, hold up the 
prophets hands  

(Exodus 17:12) 
 

How? 
By praying and by providing 
aid, both physically and 

financially, for: 
Rev Abiut Fajardo, pastor 
of San Pedro in Mexico 

City;  
Rev. Jaziel Lopez, pastor of 
San Pablo in Mexico City;  

Rev. Samuel Perez, pastor 
of Santisima Trinidad in 

Matamoros;  
Rev. Alvaro Lopez, pastor 
of Buen Pastor in Mexico 

City;  
Rev. Issac Garcia, pastor of 

Betania in Rio Bravo;  
Rev. Filiberto Jimenez, 

pastor of San Mateo in Rio 
Colorado;  

Deaconess Esther Leon de 
la Cruz of Divino Emanuel in 

Guasave;  
Rev. Michael Wakeland, 
pastor of Todos Santos in 

Guadalajara; 
Leoncio Hernandez, 

president of Todos Santos 
in Guadalajara;  

 
Rev. Abiut Fajardo and  

Rev. Alvaro Lopez   

 
 
 
 
 
 

DCruz 
Rev. Samuel Perez  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Deaconess Esther Leon de 

la Cruz 

 
 

Divino Emanuel 
Congregation 

 



ST. PAUL LUTHERAN 
CHURCH, PLAINVIEW, 

TEXAS 
We received the following 

letter: 
Dear Pastor Finke, 
 
   We received your emails 
and sent them on to St Paul 
Lutheran Church, Plainview 
Tx.  Pastor Gerald Buerger. 
Stewart and I (Elaine) are 
Lance and Jennifer 
Norrell's parents.  They 
had told us so much about 
their trip to Mexico and 
how it changed their lives, 
then we visited Mike Shaw 
and Diane and became 
excited about sharing this 
wonderful ministry with our 
Church people.  Mike came 
and shared with St Paul 
Nov. 5. and we all where 
excited, so yesterday we 
voted to sent some money 
now and we put in our 
budget Can Do and KIMA  
for this next year. Pastor 
Buerger or David Hooper 
will be in contact with you 
about the amount being 
sent.  Our prayers are with 
all who our in this ministry. 
Love in Christ,  
Stewart & Elaine Norrell 

 
We would like to give 

special thanks to St, Paul 
Lutheran Church in 

Plainview, Texas for their 
generous gift of $3000 to 

be used to help the 
ministries in Mexico.  This 
money will be distributed 
to them and we will let you 
know how this helped them 

in their ministries. 
 

CHRISTMAS GIFTS 
We also received $640 to 
be distributed to the 

workers of the SML plus 
Rev. Martin Tovar and Rev. 
Misael Tovar in Chihuahua.  
It is the wish of Christ the 
King to add a little more 

cheer during this Christmas 
season.  If there are any 
other churches or people 
who would like to add to 
this, please get it to us 

soon so we can send it down 
so that they will have it 
before Christmas. 

 
A letter from Rev. Abiut 
Fajardo –translated by 
Sarah Burden in Ohio. 
 
I am thankful for your 
concern for what is 
happening (I don't 
recognize this verb) in the 
Synod and I want to share 
with you about our meeting 
in Guasave.  (This was their 
annual meeting of the 
Synod.) It was a blessing 
for all that attended.  It 
was a meeting like none 
that we have had in the 
past 4-5 years.  I want to 
share with you-all in detail 

the results of our meeting, 
but I want our 
communication to be a little 
more direct.  I can 
translate it and send it in 
English.  (this sentence 
isn't clear to me either.)  
For the moment I sent this 
and the brief details of our 
meeting.  Thanks for 
everything.  Please greet 
Mike.  I have heard nothing 
from him.  Tell him not to 
forget about me.  Greet all 
of my brother pastors.  
Blessings my brother.  I 
wait for a quick answer and 
excuse me for not writing 
you sooner. 
 
It is exciting to begin to 
see the Lord working among 
these men and women of 
God. 
 

 
 

“Board Members” 
Rev. Norman R. Finke, Acting 
Executive Director of KIMA; 
Rev. Gregory A. Finke of Midland 
Michigan; Rev. Delton Weiser of 
Pflugerville, Texas; Mr. James 
Gass of Waxahachie, Texas; Ms. 
Lois Wolf of Austin, Texas; Rev. 
Tim Morris of McKinney, Texas. 

 


